
343

Department of Health and Human Services § 84.53

opportunity to compete for teams or to 
participate in courses that are not sep-
arate or different. 

(b) Counseling and placement services. 
A recipient to which this subpart ap-
plies that provides personal, academic, 
or vocational counseling, guidance, or 
placement services to its students shall 
provide these services without dis-
crimination on the basis of handicap. 
The recipient shall ensure that quali-
fied handicapped students are not 
counseled toward more restrictive ca-
reer objectives than are nonhandi-
capped students with similar interests 
and abilities. This requirement does 
not preclude a recipient from providing 
factual information about licensing 
and certification requirements that 
may present obstacles to handicapped 
persons in their pursuit of particular 
careers. 

(c) Social organizations. A recipient 
that provides significant assistance to 
fraternities, sororities, or similar orga-
nizations shall assure itself that the 
membership practices of such organiza-
tions do not permit discrimination oth-
erwise prohibited by this subpart.

§§ 84.48–84.50 [Reserved]

Subpart F—Health, Welfare, and 
Social Services

§ 84.51 Application of this subpart. 
Subpart F applies to health, welfare, 

and other social service programs and 
activities that receive or benefit from 
Federal financial assistance and to re-
cipients that operate, or that receive 
or benefit from Federal financial as-
sistance for the operation of, such pro-
grams or activities.

§ 84.52 Health, welfare, and other so-
cial services. 

(a) General. In providing health, wel-
fare, or other social services or bene-
fits, a recipient may not, on the basis 
of handicap: 

(1) Deny a qualified handicapped per-
son these benefits or services; 

(2) Afford a qualified handicapped 
person an opportunity to receive bene-
fits or services that is not equal to that 
offered nonhandicapped persons; 

(3) Provide a qualified handicapped 
person with benefits or services that 

are not as effective (as defined in 
§ 84.4(b)) as the benefits or services pro-
vided to others; 

(4) Provide benefits or services in a 
manner that limits or has the effect of 
limiting the participation of qualified 
handicapped persons; or 

(5) Provide different or separate ben-
efits or services to handicapped persons 
except where necessary to provide 
qualified handicapped persons with 
benefits and services that are as effec-
tive as those provided to others. 

(b) Notice. A recipient that provides 
notice concerning benefits or services 
or written material concerning waivers 
of rights or consent to treatment shall 
take such steps as are necessary to en-
sure that qualified handicapped per-
sons, including those with impaired 
sensory or speaking skills, are not de-
nied effective notice because of their 
handicap. 

(c) Emergency treatment for the hearing 
impaired. A recipient hospital that pro-
vides health services or benefits shall 
establish a procedure for effective com-
munication with persons with impaired 
hearing for the purpose of providing 
emergency health care. 

(d) Auxiliary aids. (1) A recipient to 
which this subpart applies that em-
ploys fifteen or more persons shall pro-
vide appropriate auxiliary aids to per-
sons with impaired sensory, manual, or 
speaking skills, where necessary to af-
ford such persons an equal opportunity 
to benefit from the service in question. 

(2) The Director may require recipi-
ents with fewer than fifteen employees 
to provide auxiliary aids where the pro-
vision of aids would not significantly 
impair the ability of the recipient to 
provide its benefits or services. 

(3) For the purpose of this paragraph, 
auxiliary aids may include brailled and 
taped material, interpreters, and other 
aids for persons with impaired hearing 
or vision.

§ 84.53 Drug and alcohol addicts. 
A recipient to which this subpart ap-

plies that operates a general hospital 
or outpatient facility may not dis-
criminate in admission or treatment 
against a drug or alcohol abuser or al-
coholic who is suffering from a medical 
condition, because of the person’s drug 
or alcohol abuse or alcoholism.
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